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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
8/22/12
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.

ROLL CALL

Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Kay Turnbaugh, Jane Curtis Gazit, Emily Fidelman, Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon. 

Library Director: Gretchen Beatty.
Absent: Gail Eddy, Larry Foster,  Lynda McGinley.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

MINUTES OF June 27, 2012
Andrea pointed out that the month’s Treasurer’s Report reported figures as being for “May” when they should have been for “June.”  Figures were correct for June.  The names of the months were just accidentally transposed.  These corrections were made.  Andrea moved to approve the minutes.  Jane seconded.  Unanimously approved.  
REPORTS

President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:

Andrea and Gail submitted the following written report: 
1.  As of July 31, 2012, we have approximately $54.1 k in our checking account.  We have approximately $156 k in our Savings account, and $108 k in our Reserve Fund.  Our Capital Fund Accounts have a balance $104 k.   

2.  Income in July was approximately $82 k from Boulder County, approximately $180 from copy/petty cash/interest, approximately $16.4 k from grants (for original furniture).  Total Income for July 2012 = $98.1 k. 

3. July expenses totaled $24.9 k.  Of that,  $13.9 k was for wages, $3.3 k for Maintenance of which 1.4 k was for repairs and 1.6 for janitorial, $1.9 k for books and materials, $2 k was for the audit, and $1.2 k was for program development.  

4. We have filed for an extension to submit the audit and have received an additional 60 days.  I have received a few good comments from Gail in regards to the draft audit.  One addresses which budget was submitted for review and what the tabor reserve amount was.  I looked at the most updated version of the budget and the tabor reserve was $14 k.  Also last year the board created a policy addressing the custodial credit risk for deposits.  We need to find that and send that to John Cutler so he can update the audit. 
Library Director’s Report:

Gretchen submitted the following written report:

Front Parking Area Proposals:  I asked Len Cole, Danny Martin and McCollum Excavating to send ideas for resolving the drainage problems in the front parking area.  Both Len and Danny said they are interested.  Dan Martin recommended that we hire an engineer to really figure out the drainage and type of surface for a long-term solution.  But if we only want or can only afford a short-term solution, Dan will bid for “a recycled asphalt surface that will hold up for many years.”  I haven’t heard anything back from Len Cole. 

Payroll Direct Deposit:  Staff has asked if the library could provide direct deposit for payroll checks.  I have asked Mandy at Accounting Specialists what this would require.  The cost would be about ten dollars per month.  In order to make sure paychecks are deposited on or before the last day of the month, payroll hours would need to be submitted to Accounting Specialists a few days earlier than usual.  If we decide to go with direct deposit, we would not need Mandy at Accounting Specialists to be a signer for payroll. 

Nederland Chamber Proposal:  Katrina Harms with the Nederland Area Chamber met with Geneva to discuss ideas for a computer classes for business owners and workers in the library.  The Chamber would like to charge a fee to pay an instructor.  Geneva and I discussed the possibility that the library could host and pay for some of the classes under the Adult Programming budget as a start.   

KMB Stone Masonry has bid $600 to repair the front entry area where the bricks are sinking and uneven.  I requested that KMB do the repairs as soon as possible.  I worry that someone may trip on the uneven surface. 

Eldora History Collection: I would like to propose to Barbara and Earl Bolton that the library could archive and house their collection of historical books, documents and papers at the library.  These materials are currently in a shed on the Bolton property in Eldora.  We would need to devote space and some money to do this.  Any ideas, objections, or interest? 

Children’s Program Coordinator, Johnnie Shows will return to her position on September 19.  Anna’s last day at the library will be Sept. 14.   

Professional Development:  Cataloging Classes, 2 part series presented by CliC for AspenCat libraries.  Neli and I have signed up for both classes.  Classes are online once per week, Aug. 8 through Sept. 29. 

Website additions:  Book Sizzle and TFS Tuition Funding Sources are new additions to the library website.  Book Sizzle is $200 a year and includes a newsletter widget; Geneva will be working on the newsletter in September.  TFS is a commercial site offered for free to Colorado libraries.  It’s a comprehensive site for grants, scholarships and financial aid for students and also has information about careers.   

Discussion of Gretchen's changes to statistical reporting will be continued in future meetings.  Increased visibility of long-term trends cannot be assessed until a later date, when those trends are more apparent.

Gretchen will look into the possibility of adding commemorative bricks honoring members of the NCL Board and NCL Foundation Board during KMB Masonry's repair of the sinking bricks at the front entry.
Foundation Liaison's Report:
Dani verbally presented the outcome of her attendance at the most recent NCL Foundation meeting.  Her attendance was mostly introductory and very positive.  The agreement between the NCL Board and the NCL Foundation concerning the purchase of the adjacent lot was discussed and both Boards are in agreement that closing will proceed as scheduled.
OLD BUSINESS

North Side of the Building:

Representatives from Fransen-Pittman contractors consulted in person concerning drainage-related repairs to the North Side of the building.  They explained plans to add heat tape to two drainage pipes from the roof and heating elements to the roof where snow and ice accumulates due to precipitation and wind.  The melted snow and ice would be diverted around the northwest side of the building.  
The existing sidewalk in this area could be replaced by grating or not replaced at all, allowing more convenient access to drainage pipes, carrying melt water off of the property and into the floodplain, should they become clogged.  The representatives emphasized that melt water would not introduce any abnormal contaminants to Beaver Creek.  They also emphasized that Building Codes were compatible with ending the sidewalk at emergency doors, which would mean that concrete would not need to wrap around the northwest corner of the building.  
Board members raised concerns about pooling of water in the parking area north of the building that might be addressed at the time of the repairs to the roof.  A drainage system could be added at the northwest corner of the building when measures are taken to divert drainage from the north side of the roof in order to avoid future excavation costs, although continuing costs of plowing and regrading to ensure accumulated snow was correctly diverted from the lot would be necessary.   The Town would likely not have adequate funding to provide regrading.  Fransen-Pittman could potentially provide it. 
Concerns about the accumulation of silt in the drainage system were raised.  Without a procedure to introduce heat to jetting of the drainage system, jetting could only be completed during the summer, but as most concerns about the debris introduced through the drainage system would be related to foreign materials rather than freezing, flushing would likely only be necessary during the summer.  The contractors ensure the Board that such a drainage system would present no further environmental impacts to Beaver Creek.
Representatives also fielded questions concerning the cost of electricity to fuel heat elements and heat tape, and assured the Board that their low wattage would make costs manageable with current funding.
With regard to scheduling the work, any underground drainage pipes would need to be installed as soon as possible and before the ground freezes.  Heat trace could be installed later, but it would be ideal to complete as soon as possible as well.

Following the representatives’ visit the Board discussed their proposals.  The possibility of subcontracting the demolition of the existing sidewalk and some other work will be investigated with the reliability, supervision, warranty issues, and scheduling requirements for subcontractors in mind.  It was also agreed that further negotiations should be undertaken with Fransen-Pittman over a warranty for their work.  Andrea moved to approve up to $21,505 for Fransen-Pittman’s repairs to the north side of the building, which amount would not include drainage of pooling in the north parking lot and would not include reconstruction of the sidewalk beyond codes required for ADA compliance.  Jane seconded.  Unanimously approved.
Parking Lot:
The main parking lot, south of the building, was discussed.  Gretchen had consulted with Dan Martin, excavator, who advised that, without paving, grading and laying recycled asphalt could provide a couple years’ stop-gap for drainage problems.  There was no response from McCollum, excavator.  Potential environment effects of recycled concrete were discussed.  Jane recommended consulting with at least one more excavator before making a decision.  Gretchen will approach Dave Taylor for this second opinion.
Auto opener for front door:
Upon consultation with the contractor, it was determined that a solar powered door opener would not be feasible.  The Board agreed that if the battery operated opener was more reliable and easier to install, installation of a battery-powered opener should proceed.  Emily moved to approve installation at the proposed cost of $4,240.  Andrea seconded.  Unanimously approved.
NEW BUSINESS

2011 Audit:
It was agreed that the revised budget would be resent to John Cutler along with the Custodial Risk Policy.  As the audit extension is in effect for 60 days past the 7/31/12 deadline, the Board will communicate electronically concerning these updates and John's response and will vote to approve at the next meeting.
Direct deposit payroll for employees:
The issue of instituting direct deposit for library staff was raised.  Costs were no more than $20/month for the entire staff and the necessity of multiple signers for the Director's monthly pay would be eliminated.  Emily moved to approve.  Jane seconded.  Unanimously approved.

Trustee guide:
An educational guide of Trustee responsibilities assembled by Gail will be distributed to new Board members.
OTHER BUSINESS

Gretchen has coordinated the installation of commercial grade, ADA compliant power-flush toilets with plumber, Len Cortez.

Jane reported a large pothole adjacent to the sign at the parking lot entrance.  Contractors for the installation of the sign will be contacted concerning possible responsibility for repairs.

Andrea will investigate possible cloud-based options for document sharing between Board members.  Attention will be given to archiving of revised documents with respect to Sunshine Laws, for which Andrea will consult with Gail.
ADJOURNMENT

Emily moved to adjourn at 9 pm.  Andrea seconded.  Unanimously approved.
